ADJOURNED MEETING OF THE GEARY COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
July 10, 2023

Commissioners Present: Keith Ascher, Trish Giordano, and Alex Tyson

Others present: Therese Hoff, Deputy County Clerk, County Counselor Betsy Edwards

Chairman Ascher called the County Commission meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

Charles Martinez, Interim Health Department Director, Dr. Mary Jo Fleming-New Health Department
Director

Commissioner Giordano introduced the new Health Department Director-Dr. Mary Jo Fleming.
Commissioner Tyson stated he appreciated the work that Mr. Martinez has done in the last couple years as
interim director.

Commission review and update:

Commissioner Tyson attended the KDOT meeting that discussed the Taylor interchange. He
thought KDOT did a good job presenting a lot of good information. Commissioner Tyson said the
community needs to grow, and he thought KDOT did a good job showing that the Taylor
interchange and the slaughterhouse are two separate issues. He doesn’t understand why the
community would not be in favor of this interchange, KDOT wants to spend a lot of money on this
project, and it would help with the growth of the county. Commissioner Tyson said he had a
lengthy conversation with Robert Munson, landowner in the area, and it was very good.
Commissioner Tyson said the Freedom Fest was a very good event. He applauded Terry Butler for
all her hard work, and thanked all the volunteers, sheriff’s department, Police Department,
Emergency Management, Rural Fire Department.

Commissioner Giordano said she has talked to a lot of citizens about the interchange and
slaughterhouse. She said she understands the taxpayers’ concerns, and the county will do their due
diligence before voting for anything. She feels the interchange is very good for the county’s
growth, west is the only way it can go. The public needs to have an open mind about this.
Chairman Ascher stated he attended the interchange meeting. He said he thought KDOT did a very
good job with their presentation. He thinks there will be a lot of benefit to building the
interchange. He stated the area needs to be zoned properly, and everything needs to be looked at.
Chairman Ascher attended the Freedom Fest event. He thought it was well attended and was a
very good event.

Chairman Ascher stated the Juneteenth committee presented the commission with an appreciation
gift for their Juneteenth support.

Tami Robison, Finance Director presented the weekly report:

Presented the sales tax numbers for 'z the year of 2023. Ms. Robison said the county is going to
need to keep an eye on collections. The numbers are pretty good, as of June, the county has
received 70% of the budget.

Stated Acorn Resort has met their maximum million-dollar benefit. Does the commission want to
keep the CID tax, or stop it? If the commission wants to stop the CID sales tax, notice has to be
given by October 1, to stop by January 2024.

Discussed she reached out to Public Works and Legal Counsel, about the increase in sewer rates
at Laurel Canyon needs to be done as soon as possible, to be able to collect enough monies to
make the bond payment next year.






